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On the following measure: 
G.M. 613, SUBMITTING FOR CONSIDERATION AND CONFIRMATION  

TO THE BOARD OF BARBERING AND COSMETOLOGY,  
GUBERNATORIAL NOMINEE, RAYNETTE HALL,  

FOR A TERM TO EXPIRE 06-30-2028 
 
Chair Keohokalole and Members of the Committee: 

 My name is Kerrie Shahan, and I am the Executive Officer of the Board of 

Barbering and Cosmetology (Board).  The Board supports the confirmation of Ms. 

Raynette Hall’s reappointment to the Board as a licensee member. 

 Ms. Hall has held a beauty operator license sine March 25, 2002, and her license 

is current, active and in good standing. She owns and operates Hapa Heaven Salon & 

Spa in Hawaii Kai.  

 Ms. Hall has served on the Board since July 1, 2021, and has attended all 

scheduled meetings since her appointment.  Ms. Hall has served as Vice Chairperson 

of the Board since March 29, 2022.   She is one of the two required beauty operator 

member positions on the Board. 

Ms. Hall’s commitment, interest in serving on the Board, and desire to contribute 

to the community, along with her extensive experience as a licensed beauty operator 

and as the owner of a local beauty shop will continue to enhance the effectiveness of 

the Board and make her a strong choice for reappointment to the Board. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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